
Global Education Advisory Council Minutes 

February 23, 2018 

Attendence: Azarbod, Brown, Bukralia, Finsness, Fleischman, Holland, Johnson, Mohapatra, Morson, 
O’Brien, Powell, Quintero, Robbins, Valencia. 

CIEE Faculty Development Grant subgroup members, Brown and Powell, reported on grant application 
updates. The council discussed desired modifications to the form. The subgroup will report in March 
with the updated form. 

Travel Advisory subgroup members updated council members on the new U.S. Department of State 
Travel Advisory system and the procedure for travel approval for each advisory level: 

 Level 1 – No additional review 

 Level 2 – Review factors of Level 2 status as well as any additional advisory conditions within the 
 country 

 Level 3 – Complete Request for Approval of Travel to Country Under Level 3 Travel 
 Warning/Alert and return to GEAC. Travel may require additional steps to be approved.  

 Level 4 – No travel permitted 

The subgroup will also review faculty and staff international travel requests in countries with a level 2 or 
3 warning. Global Education will publish an official statement on the website with updated travel 
advisory information and approval process.  

Dr. Nancy O’Brien introduced the 2018-2019 faculty-led program proposals and explained the proposal 
review process for the 2018-2019 academic year.  


